Dear FIT Families,

In an effort to consolidate our resources, we have prepared a webpage on our website entitled <u>"COVID19 Plan & Resources"</u>. This page was launched today and includes copies of all emails sent to parents, a summary of our distance learning plan, and additional resources.

We missed our students in school today but hope that all of you are safe and well. We had a chance to meet as a staff and further advance our plans for distance learning. While the current directive is to close school through March 27th, there is a realistic chance that the closure may extend beyond that date. Our goal is to provide a quality distance learning program throughout the closure.

By now, you should have received an email from your teacher or teachers. You should be receiving regular daily emails and updates. Our hope is that our parents of younger students will be able to communicate regularly with teachers to support student learning. Our older students are expected to engage with teachers on google classroom and we ask you to support this effort.

In addition to the distance learning program, the governor's executive order calls for us to continue to provide a free lunch for students who qualify for the free lunch program. You will receive an email from Mrs. Paschall tomorrow with more information on how you can access this meal.

We are also providing free daycare for students who's parents work in essential government, public service, or health care fields. You can find additional information on this service by reading the related message on our <a href="COVID19 Plan">COVID19 Plan</a> and Information page on the website.

Sincerely, Claud Allaire Executive Director